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OLW NEWS 2022 
Tel: 9460 6684                      YouTube: OLW Learning Channel 
           Email:  principal@olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au 

 Issue: 35      Date:  Wednesday November 2 2022 

Dear Parents & Families, 
 Our Year 5 students attended the 
Darebin Schools’ Yarning Conference at 
Bundoora Park Farm last Tuesday. The day 
will focussed on intercultural activities and a 
‘long’ walk. Some photos and student stories  
about the day are included in today’s 
newsletter. 
FR. TERRY’S FAREWELL 
 Fr Terry’s Farewell will take place this 
Sunday, November 6, commencing with 
Mass at 10.00am and followed by a morning 
tea. Our newly formed school choir will be 
singing at the Mass as part of the celebration. 
Everyone is most welcome to attend. 
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 

Year 2 students who have been 
baptised will be celebrating the Sacrament 
this Thursday November 3 at 11.30am. 
Please remember to send in your family 
activity prior to Thursday. Parents are most 
welcome to attend on the day. 
YEAR 5/6 CAMP 

Our Year 5/6 Camp will be held on 
December 5 – 7 at Forest Edge Camp in 
Neerim East. A Camp Information Session 
will be held on Wednesday November 16 
from  5.00pm – 6.00pm in the school hall. 
Both parents and students are welcome to 
attend. 
WONDER OF LIVING PROGRAM  

OLW is offering the Wonder of Living 
Program to families of children in Years 3 - 6 
who would like support in assisting their child 
to learn about sexuality. It is a value-based, 
family orientated program which supports a 
parent’s role as primary educator by 
modelling the delivery of age appropriate 
information from within a context of warm, 
healthy relationships. The program is 
approved by the MACS.  

This is an optional program, and 
parents are welcome to decide whether they 
would like to attend the session with their 
child based on their child’s level of 
development. 

Session A and Session B will be held 
on Tuesday November 29th. Session A is 
open to students from Years 3 – 6. Session 
B is only for Year 5/6 students.  

Session A will run from 4:45-5:45pm 
and Session B from 6:00-7:00pm. Year 5/6 
students are welcome to come to Session A 
& B if they wish. 
PREP 2023 ORIENTATION 

Our Prep 2023 Phys Ed/Art/Storytime 
Orientation Session will be held on this 
Friday, November 4, from 9.30am – 
11.00am. Our next classroom session will be 
on Wednesday, November 9, from 9.30am – 
11.00am. 
CIRCUSATHON 

Our Circusathon fundraiser will be 
held on Wednesday November 16. 
Information about the day and sponsorship 
opportunities was sent home to families last 
week. At 2.30pm, there will be a Year 6 
performance and other special performers 
who will be showcasing their skills. Everyone 
is most welcome to join us for the show. 
DISTRICT SUMMER SPORT 
 Unfortunately last week’s round was 
washed out. 
TERM 4 EXIT TIMES 

Our House Team exit times for Term 4 
are:  

o Exit -   Latrobe– 3.20pm 
Bates – 3.25pm 
Kelly – 3.30pm 

Enjoy the short week! 

 Kevin Burke 

PHRASE OF THE WEEK 
 Congratulations to everyone who 
found out that ‘a blessing in disguise’ means 
‘an apparent misfortune that eventually has 
good results’. 

Our phrase for this week is: 
‘a bolt from the blue’ 

Find out it’s meaning and see if you 
can add this phrase to your vocabulary over 
the next week. 

  

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCYNzWrC-rRpll11wQVfYA1Q/featured
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Yarning Conference 
 

On the 25th of October 2022, all the year 5’s went to a Yarning conference, a conference 
where people gather around to hear and learn about Aboriginals stories of the past. Mandy 
Nicholson, a Wurundjeri woman, spoke about pride, culture and language. She told us that having 
culture is so important. That language was so important, she said without it our identity would be 
lost. We learnt about truth telling with Uncle Stu and Uncle Charles. Uncle Stu explained how he 
was a part of the Stolen Generation. He was taken from his mother at a fairly young age. Can you 
imagine being stolen from your parents and placed in another family who you didn’t know? Your 
culture and language suddenly disappear. You start to wonder, who am I? 
 
Mandy Nicholson taught us about a smoking ceremony. She used eucalyptus leaves and 
explained how their natural oil helps us when we have a cold or flu. She poured water over the 
eucalyptus and placed them on the fire releasing a lot of smoke. Micheal Long walked from 
Melbourne to Canberra, to help fight and gain support for Aboriginals and Torres Strait Islanders. 
We did something similar, we did a Little Long walk to commemorate what Micheal Long did for 
Aboriginals and Torres Strait Islanders. We need to get up, stand up, and show up! 

 Ivy N  
 

On the 25th of October, the year 5’s went to Bundoora Farm for the 2022 Yarning 
Conference. We learnt and experienced many new things, such as Aboriginal words and their 
English meaning. We also saw a burt (smoke) ceremony.  

A burt ceremony is where people start a small fire and then put wet eucalyptus leaves on 
the fire. That creates lots of burt. Indigenous people say that they used eucalyptus leaves as 
medicine when they have a cold or the flu. 

Our year 5’s also heard the Truth Telling from two Indigenous men; Uncle Stu and Uncle 
Charles. The Truth Telling was told in a small rectangular room that is soon to be called the Truth 
Telling room where people can go and learn about Truth Telling. 

Truth Telling is where Indigenous elders talk about their life when they were living with a 
white family and their life during the Stolen Generation.  

The year 5’s, along with another 430 kids were taught many new Aboriginal words from 
the wonderful Mandy Nicholson. As Mandy was talking to us we saw many Gurrng-Gurrng 
(Kookaburras). 

When the day came to an end the year fives from Reservoir East primary school performed 
a song called Get up! Stand up! Show up! based on this year's NAIDOC theme. They sang this 
song with an Indigenous musician and song-writer, Uncle James Williams.    

Sadie McCallum 
 

On the 25th of October, the grade fives went to the Yarning conference in Bundoora Park, 
Darebin. Other schools attended with their grade fives too, all the schools participated in 
workshops including arts and talks about Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islanders. 

The smoking ceremony was really significant to me because of the way Aboriginals and 
Torres Strait Islanders use eucalyptus leaves on a patch of fire and water to create the smoke.  
Eucalyptus is a type of medicine to soothe a cold or the flu.   

This years NAIDOC theme is “GET UP! STAND UP! SHOW UP!”. A woman called Mandy 
Nicholson taught us some words in Aboriginal and gave a speech about her love for this country. 
My favourite word is Gurrng-Gurrng (Kookaburra). 

A man called Uncle Stewart talked about Bundoora park back in the 1900’s and how 
Europeans use to mine somewhere in Bundoora park. Uncle Stewart also told us that he was a 
part of the Stolen Generation and so was his mother. When Uncle Stewart was thirty years old 
he found his actual birth mother and met his siblings as well. 

Chesca Abejero 
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Parish of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury 
Presbytery: 13 Green Ave, Kingsbury. VIC. 3083 

 

 

Parish Administrator: Fr Joe Dong     Ph: 9467 2797  

Priest In Charge: Fr Trac Nguyen       Ph: 0488 020 364    

School Tel: 9460 6684 

Email: Kingsbury@cam.org.au 

 

Parish Website: http://www.olwkingsbury.org.au/ 

 

Mass Timetable 

Saturday – Vigil Mass: 

Sunday: 

Weekdays: Tuesday - Friday 

Rosary: Tuesday - Friday 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Divine Mercy Chaplet 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 

6.00PM 

8.00AM and 10.00AM 

10.00AM 

 9.30AM 

Saturday from 5.15 to 5.45PM 

TBA 

Friday from 9.15 to 9.45AM 

Baptisms and Marriages by appointment: Please ring 0488 020 364    

Welcome to you all. 

 

Entrance Antiphon:  Forsake me not, O Lord, my God; be not far from me! 

Make haste and come to my help, O Lord, my strong salvation!  

 

Communion Antiphon: You will show me the path of life, 

the fullness of joy in your presence, O Lord. 

 

Newsletter Information on 31st Sunday – 29 and 30 October 2022 

November – Remembering the Dead 

Remembering the Dead has always been a part of the Catholic Tradition. And this remembering was usually 
associated with the celebration of the Mass. Mass was celebrated on the anniversary of each person’s death. This 
practice was especially significant when it involved the death of martyrs; the celebration of their deaths was the 
beginning of the celebration of feast days of the saints. 

The passage from this life to the life of the future, that is the life of the resurrection, was conceived on the model of 
the death of Jesus. His death was seen as a Passover through death into the new life of the resurrection. So, the 
death of the followers of Jesus was conceived as their sharing in his movement from this life to the Father. 

As time and reflection went along, people became aware that there was still a need for some sort of purification for 
those who died. One of the ways of conceiving it was that they were being refined as metals were refined. The 
imagery of purifying fire entered the scene in such imagery; it also echoed some biblical imagery. Note that it was 
imagery! However, as one of the great historians writing about Purgatory says in the early Middle Ages, there was 
a riot of the imagination, and this purifying began to be conceived as a place of purification: what many of us would 
have heard about as Purgatory. (Even though in the old Catechism it was defined as ‘a place or state of 
punishment’ for those yet to be purified.) 

Before such a conception arose, the basic imagery was that of a journey, which fits in better with the basic 
Christian idea of a passing over into the hands of God, which we saw above was the most basic way of imaging 
our ‘going to God’. It echoes the words of Jesus on the cross: “Into your hands, I commit my spirit”. So, the 
community of the Church prayed for the dead person who was completing their journey to God. They accompanied 
them on their journey in prayer and procession and in the celebration of the Eucharist. 

Over the next couple of weeks, we will tease out some of the themes touched above. 

By Fr Frank O’Loughlin 

 

OLW Parish Outreach Program – Philippines 

With tremendous support from our parishioners, the outreach program has been overloaded with so many good 
books and clothes. We will pack them up in 4 boxes and send them to Philippines in the next few days; so the 
people over there will have somethings for Christmas. 

This outreach from the parish will continues until the end of November, so it is not too late to support Sr Helen Mills 
and Dorothy O’Connor supporting Philippines Mission 2022 

Clothes and toys or books and pencils are needed for children who live on rubbish piles in the Philippines. The 
Good Samaritan sisters have a mission there and asking our support. 

Much appreciate for your support to our parish outreach program. 

http://www.olwkingsbury.org.au/
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Fr. Terry Bergin Messages and Donation: 

From this weekend until 6 November, there will be a box on the table in the foyer, you are invited to write your own 
card and donation, then placing in the box. It will be presented to Fr Terry on his farewell Mass. Thank you for your 
prayers and support to Fr Terry and his retirement. Farewell Mass will be at 10:00 am on 6 November 2022. 

Especially: If you have some photos of Fr Terry, please give it to Fr Trac or place them in the parish mailbox; then 
we will prepare a photo slideshow at Fr. Terry’s farewell mass. 

 

FLOOD RELIEF APPEAL - St. Vincent de Paul Society 

· Donate over the phone using a credit card by calling 13 18 12. 

· Donors can allocate donations to a specific conference by giving the name of the conference over the   phone. i.e. 
Bundoora Conference. 

· Receipts will be issued by our SVDPV Fundraising Team. 

· Bank directly into the St Vincent de Paul Society bank account: 

St Vincent de Paul Society Victoria Gift Fund BSB: 063 000 Account No: 106 07556 Reference: FLOOD22    + your 
conference name i.e. Bundoora Conference 

· For a receipt, please send an email to the Fundraising Team at donation@svdp-vic.org.au advising of deposit 
date and amount, donor name, phone and address details. 

 

Priesthood and Deaconate Ordination: There will be three new priests and three new deacons for the 
Archdiocese of Melbourne. They will be ordained on Saturday 19 November 2022 at 10:00 am at St Patrick’s 
Cathedral. Please keep these young men and their ministries in your prayers; also, we pray for more young men 
and women who will respond to God’s call to the priesthood and religious life. 

 

Weekly Collection: Two weekends of 15-16 October and 22-23 October: First Collection: $1581.50 and Second 
Collection: $1303.50. Thank you so much for your support. 

 

First Reconciliation for OLW School Children: on Thursday 3 November 2022, students from our parish school 
will receive the Sacrament of Reconciliation for the very first time. May the gentleness and mercy of God be with 
them always. 

 

Eucharistic Ministers: 

29th Oct:     6pm Jenny Glover         30th Oct:     8am Gerard Dowling              10am Maria   

5th Nov:      6pm Kath Zanini             6th Nov:      8am Martina Dowling             10am Nicola  

        

Readers: 

29th Oct:     6pm Elizabeth Becker   30th Oct:     8am Maureen Brown               10am Maureen Jones 

5th Nov:      6pm Gabriel Becker      6th Nov:       8am Carolyn Nguyen              10am Pia       

 

Fr. Trac 

Priest in Charge 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

Online Donation 

1st Collection:  is for the support of our parish, its welfare and maintenance. (Taken up after the homily). 

Name: Kingsbury Parish Church 
BSB: 083 347 A/C: 68643 0901 

2nd Collection: is for the support of our Parish Priest, the Archbishop, the sick and retired priests and priests in 
less fortunate areas of the Archdiocese of Melbourne. (Taken up after the prayers of the faithful). 

Name: Our Lady of the Way Parish Presbytery 
BSB: 083 347 A/C: 66765 5224 

We appreciate your generous support to the parish and priest of Our Lady of the Way. 

 

At Our Lady of the Way, Kingsbury Parish we hold the care, safety and wellbeing of children and young people as 
a central and fundamental responsibility of our parish.  
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